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  October 2, 2017 
 

This Month at OP 
Thursday, October 5 

 NO SCHOOL - Parent-Teacher Conferences 
10:00 - 12:00, 12:00 - 8:00 

Friday, October 6 

 NO SCHOOL – Staff Learning Day 
Monday, October 9 

 NO SCHOOL - Thanksgiving 
Thursday, October 19 

 Hot Lunch 
Tuesday, October 31 

 Halloween Assembly – 11:00am 

 Halloween Parade - 1:30  
Tuesday, November 7 

 Remembrance Day Assembly – 10:45am 
 

Principal's Message  
 

 We have enjoyed a great first month of school 
full of activities and learning.  The students enjoyed 
learning about Terry Fox and taking part in the annual 
school run.  Thanks for your donations!  We raised 
$551.10.  The Grade 4 and 5 students had a great day 
at the District’s annual Dawe Run.  The Grade 3 
students also enjoyed a terrific field trip to the 
Lacombe Corn Maze.  Thank you to our students for 
demonstrating such good behavior and being such 
great ambassadors of Oriole Park School at these 
events.   
 We are excited to support the local author, 
Sigmund Brouwer with our Rebel Glory, One Book 
Many Schools book study.  You can listen to the 
chapters at:  
http://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/Audio_RebelGlory.php 
 
 We wish you a wonderful Thanksgiving 
weekend with family and friends.  
    Colette Pedde 
 

 
Absentee Phone Line 
 

Please remember to call our attendance line at 403-
347-3731 or email us at opinfo@rdpsd.ab.ca if your 
child will be absent. 
 

Parent/Teacher 
Conferences 
 

 We look forward to meeting parents at our 
conferences this Thursday, October 5th from 10:00-
12:00, 12:45-2:30, 2:45-5:00 and 5:45-8:00 p.m.  If you 
haven't already booked a conference time, please visit 
our school website. 
 

Super Kid Pizza Lunch 
 École Oriole Park School celebrated its first 
“Super Kid Lunch”of the year.  Students receive 
“Super Kid" coupons from staff for showing respect, 
kindness, being proactive or resilient.  A draw is 
held monthly and one student per grade is invited 
to join the principal and vice-principals for a special 
pizza lunch. 
 

Congratulations to our September winners: 
 1HO – Birkley, 2JO – Sam, 3H – Bella, 4G – Marla, 5GS 
- Chance 
 

Photo Orders 
 If you missed getting your picture taken on Photo 
Day, re-takes will be Monday, November 6th. 
 
 

http://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/Audio_RebelGlory.php
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Parent Council Corner 
 

Parent Council Meeting  
All parents are invited and encouraged to attend Parent 
Council meetings which are held throughout the year.  The 
meetings are held on the third Mondays of the month from 
3:30 - 5:00.  Our next meeting is on October 16th at 3:30pm. 
 
There are Admazing Savings booklets left at $20 each.  All 
proceeds go towards the class. 
 
- Christmas Catalogue Fundraiser will be coming home 
soon. 
 
 

          Hot Lunch 
• Thursday, October 19th 
Thank you to Kaycee Monteleone and our wonderful 
Parent Council for making monthly hot lunches available to 
our students!  The lunches are available to order online, 

please visit: www.healthyhunger.ca to order.  

 

October's hot lunch is from Extreme Pita and the deadline 
to order is October 14th.   
 
 
 

 

Scholastic Book Fair  
Thursday, October 5 th , 10:00 ɀ 12:00 

and 12:45 - 8:00 pm 
 There are Scholastic Book Fair prizes to be won!  For 
every family purchase you can enter to win $25.00 in 
books for your family and $25.00 in books for your 
child’s classroom. 
 

 

Verification Letters 
 

This will a green verification letter will be sent 
home with each child.  It is critical that the school 
have current information in the system.  Please 
confirm/correct the information on your child’s sheet 
and return to the school as soon as possible. 
 

Swimming Grades 2, 3 & 4 
  
Swimming lessons for grades 2, 3 and 4 children began 
on September 12th and will continue every Tuesday 
until October 24st.. Our Spellathon fundraiser covers 
the cost of busing to the pool. If you haven't already 
paid, swim fees this year are $35.00.  Cheques may 
be made payable to École Oriole Park School.   
 

 
Parent 
Volunteers 

All adults who are new volunteers in the 
school will once again need to provide the school with 
a Police Information Check and two written references 
that confirm the suitability of the individual to serve as 
a school volunteer.  Packages are available at the 
school office. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Drop Off Guidelines 
 Please remember to follow the rules 

of the road when picking up your children.  Our 
children’s safety is of utmost importance and we wish 
to minimize the risk. 

Please: 

 Do not drive through or park in the staff 
parking lot. 

 Do not park in the bus zone. 

 Do not park on or immediately adjacent to the 
crosswalks. 

 Try to establish a meeting area slightly away 
from the school when picking up your older 
children. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.healthyhunger.ca/
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Communication 

 

Ɇ School Website  
Our school website, http://oriolepark.rdpsd.ab.ca/ is 
our primary source of communication.   

 

Ɇ Class Webpages 
Each homeroom teacher hosts a class website which 
contains the agenda items, as well as curriculum 
information. 
 

Ɇ Newsletters  
Each month, we email out the newsletter, which is 
shared through the school website.  To subscribe to 
this service please:   
- Go to http://oriolepark.rdpsd.ab.ca/Newsletter.php  
- Click on Please Select a List 
- Choose School Newsletter 
- Enter your email address 
- Click Subscribe 
If you are not able to receive a digital copy, please 
return this form to request a paper copy. 
 

Ɇ Remind  

We encourage parents to sign up for this free, 
convenient communication tool.  Remind sends out 
short text messages on behalf of École Oriole Park 
School to any smart phone device.  To sign up, text 
@oriol to (581) 222-9823.  You will receive a 
confirmation.  To remove yourself from the service, 
simply text @LEAVE. 
 

Coats for Kids 

We are once again collecting winter coats for the 
children in our community. Through the “Coats for 
Kids” program, coats are collected, cleaned, and 
distributed to families in need.  If you have any coats 
that you would like to donate, there will be a donation 
box located near the main office.  We will be collecting 
coats from October 3-20th.  Thank you!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Large Group 
Health 

 
 Every second Friday, all the students at École 
Oriole Park School gather in the library with their 
grade group for a Health lesson.  This forty-minute 
lesson is taught by Ms. Pedde, Mr. Sholdice and 
sometimes a special guest.  Topics for these lessons 
focus on health topics and character education.   
 We are beginning the year by reviewing our 
core values of being respectful, kind, proactive and 
resilient.  This year the students will aim to fill up their 
OP Citizenship passport as we "catch students 
displaying this great behaviour".   
 

 

Nut Aware – Nut Allergy 
 We have students at our school who have 
very severe, even life threatening allergies to 
peanuts/nuts.  We feel the best way to prove a safe 
environment for these students is to once again enlist 
the support of parents to help make the school a 
“peanut/nut safe” environment.  This means that each 
child is asked to bring snacks and lunches free of any 
peanuts/nuts.  Though it sounds simple, it means no 
peanut butter sandwiches or peanut butter cookies.  
We realize this request poses an inconvenience for 
you.  Therefore, we wish to express our sincere 
appreciation for your support and understanding of 
this potentially life-threatening allergy. 
 

Community Events 
For more information on the following community 
events, please visit our school website, 
http://oriolepark.rdpsd.ab.ca/ 
under Students and Parents - Community Events 

 

Red Deer Ski Club 

 Join the Red Deer Ski Club this winter! The Red Deer 
Ski Club (RDSC) provides excellent ski racing training 
programs for children ages 4 to 18. The programs are 
offered at Canyon Ski Area. Professional, certified 
coaches deliver our programs. The emphasis of our 
programs is on the development of ski racing skills in a 
safe, structured learning environment.  For more 
information, please visit our website at: 
www.rdskiclub.ca     


